April 9, 2013

The Honorable John Cornyn
United States Senator

Chase Tower

221 West Sixth Street, Suite 1530
Austin, Texas 78701

Dear Senator Cornyn,

On behalf of Cameron County Irrigation District #2, its Board of Directors and the farmers for the
approximate 57,000 acres it serves, I want to thank you for your efforts in the negotiations to obtain
the water Mexico is currently in arrears with Texas.

However, the recent releases by Mexico from La Fragua Dam are extremely insignificant in
comparison to the 460,000 acre feet that Mexico is currently in arrears, and is only an indication of
Mexico’s unwillingness to work with the State of Texas to bring some relief to the agricultural
community and the cities supplied by the irrigation districts. As a matter of fact, as of today,
Tuesday April 9, 2013, the release from this dam had been stopped, which is a further indication of
Mexico’s refusal to make meaningful deliveries.

Cameron County Irrigation District #2 is one of several south Texas irrigation Districts that have
issued letters to the three municipalities and rural water suppliers it serves, of the probability that it
will run out of agricultural water and will be unable to deliver the water necessary for their residents,
without additional water.

We urge you to continue your negotiations diligently until some relief is brought to our farmers and
communities, through significant releases by Mexico as called for by the 1944 Water Treaty between
the two countries.

Sincerely,

-~

“ Sonia Lambert
General Manager

SL/le

cc: IBWC Commissioner Ed Drusina
TCEQ Commissioner Carlos Rubinstein



April 9,2013

The Honorable Ted Cruz
United States Senator

300 East 8™ Street, Suite #961
Austin, Texas 78701

Dear Senator Cruz,

On behalf of Cameron County Irrigation District #2, its Board of Directors and the farmers for the
approximate 57,000 acres it serves, I want to thank you for your efforts in the negotiations to obtain
the water Mexico is currently in arrears with Texas.

However, the recent releases by Mexico from La Fragua Dam are extremely insignificant in
comparison to the 460,000 acre feet that Mexico is currently in arrears, and is only an indication of
Mexico’s unwillingness to work with the State of Texas to bring some relief to the agricultural
community and the cities supplied by the irrigation districts. As a matter of fact, as of today,
Tuesday April 9, 2013, the release from this dam had been stopped, which is a further indication of
Mexico’s refusal to make meaningful deliveries.

Cameron County Irrigation District #2 is one of several south Texas irrigation Districts that have
issued letters to the three municipalities and rural water suppliers it serves, of the probability that it
will run out of agricultural water and will be unable to deliver the water necessary for their residents,
without additional water.

We urge you to continue your negotiations diligently until some relief is brought to our farmers and
communities, through significant releases by Mexico as called for by the 1944 Water Treaty between

the two countries.

Sincerely,

“ Sonia Lambert
General Manager

SL/le

cc: IBWC Commissioner Ed Drusina
TCEQ Commissioner Carlos Rubinstein



April 9, 2013

The Honorable Henry Cuellar
U.S. Representative for Texas

615 East Houston Street, Suite 563
San Antonio, Texas 78205

Dear Congressman Cuellar,

On behalf of Cameron County Irrigation District #2, its Board of Directors and the farmers for the
approximate 57,000 acres it serves, I want to thank you for your efforts in the negotiations to obtain
the water Mexico is currently in arrears with Texas.

However, the recent releases by Mexico from La Fragua Dam are extremely insignificant in
comparison to the 460,000 acre feet that Mexico is currently in arrears, and is only an indication of
Mexico’s unwillingness to work with the State of Texas to bring some relief to the agricultural
community and the cities supplied by the irrigation districts. As a matter of fact, as of today,
Tuesday April 9, 2013, the release from this dam had been stopped, which is a further indication of
Mexico’s refusal to make meaningful deliveries.

Cameron County Irrigation District #2 is one of several south Texas irrigation Districts that have
issued letters to the three municipalities and rural water suppliers it serves, of the probability that it
will run out of agricultural water and will be unable to deliver the water necessary for their residents,
without additional water.

We urge you to continue your negotiations diligently until some relief is brought to our farmers and
communities, through significant releases by Mexico as called for by the 1944 Water Treaty between
the two countries.

Sincerely,
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~"Sonia Lambert
General Manager

SL/le

cc: IBWC Commissioner Ed Drusina
TCEQ Commissioner Carlos Rubinstein



April 9, 2013

The Honorable Filemon Vela
U.S. Representative for Texas
333 Ebony Avenue
Brownsville, Texas 78520

Dear Congressman Vela,

On behalf of Cameron County Irrigation District #2, its Board of Directors and the farmers for the
approximate 57,000 acres it serves, I want to thank you for your efforts in the negotiations to obtain
the water Mexico is currently in arrears with Texas.

However, the recent releases by Mexico from La Fragua Dam are extremely insignificant in
comparison to the 460,000 acre feet that Mexico is currently in arrears, and is only an indication of
Mexico’s unwillingness to work with the State of Texas to bring some relief to the agricultural
community and the cities supplied by the irrigation districts. As a matter of fact, as of today,
Tuesday April 9, 2013, the release from this dam had been stopped, which is a further indication of
Mexico’s refusal to make meaningful deliveries.

Cameron County Irrigation District #2 is one of several south Texas irrigation Districts that have
issued letters to the three municipalities and rural water suppliers it serves, of the probability that it
will run out of agricultural water and will be unable to deliver the water necessary for their residents,
without additional water.

We urge you to continue your negotiations diligently until some relief is brought to our farmers and
communities, through significant releases by Mexico as called for by the 1944 Water Treaty between
the two countries.

Sincerely,
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< Sonia Lambert
General Manager

SL/le

cc: IBWC Commissioner Ed Drusina
TCEQ Commissioner Carlos Rubinstein



